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Mark Your Calendar 

Board of          
Directors 
Meeting 

Handling Class 
7:00PM  

Note: Class cancels 
@ 95 degrees  

Other Events  All Member 
General Meeting 

Tri City Cluster 
AKC All Breed Dog Show  

August 20 
7:30PM  
 

Howard Amon 
Park behind the 
Richland Com-
munity Center 
Bring your chair 
and a facial cov-
ering. Practice 
safe distancing. 

 Aug 5 Chuck/Bonnie Ames 

 Aug 12 Linda Reidel 

 Aug 19 Alyssa Paxton 

 Aug 26 Candee Foss 
 

Howard Amon Park, behind 
the Richland Community 
Center.  Facial covering and 
safe distancing. 
 
 
 

 

August Picnic & 
Awards   
Also canceled. This 
year’s awards will be 
given next year.  
 
Ring Stewarding Class 
Sept 3 @ 6:30PM  
Also canceled.  
 

August 6 
7:30PM 
 

Howard Amon Park 
behind the Rich-
land Community 
Center.  
Bring your chair 
and a facial cover-
ing. Practice safe 
distancing.  
 

Note:  A half-dozen 
bottles of multi-
surface disinfectant 
cleaner will be availa-
ble @ $4 each. (Can’t 
be stored for next 
year’s show.) 

It is with great sadness that 
our 2020 show had to cancel 
due to COVID & phase re-
strictions.   
 

A very special THANK YOU to 
Stacey Davis, Linda Riedel,  
Jamie Harshfield, Nancy 
Eby, & Michele Murray 

for all their hard work on 
this event.  
 

Planning for 2021 has  

started.   
Judge suggestions?  
Contact:  Linda Riedel 
ramblwood.ess @gmail.com 
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 Please stay on the lookout for the following items and 

help us build our inventory for raffle surprise bags. 

Funds go directly to the Junior Showmanship Scholar-

ship. Contact:  Bonnie Ames (509) 588-6430. 

Poopoo Bags * Shower Gel * First Aid Kits 

Travel Packs * Kleenex * Clorox Wipes *  

Paper Towels * Dog Toys * Shampoo * Body 

Wash * Granola Bars * Hand Sanitizer *  

Conditioner * Body Spray * Dog Bowls * 

Dog Beds * Lint Rollers * Dog Sweaters *  

Microwave Popcorn * Dog Chews * Full 

Size First Aid Kits * Small Appliances *   

Hand Towels (1/2 cut with button on top) 

  

A very special THANK YOU to  Cheryl Stevens for 

serving as the Richland Kennel Club Newsletter            

Editor for over 5 years. She did an outstanding job and 

was very kind in helping me to get set up in this new role. 

My goal is to continue her excellent work and provide our                                    

club with up-to-date news, helpful information, and 

hopefully, a smile or two.   

  Although we are all extremely  

  disappointed that our Tri-City  

  Cluster all-breed dog show had to 

  cancel this year, I encourage us   

  to stay positive and excited  

  for next year. We have a very  

  dedicated club and plans for         

  2021 have already begun.  

  In the meantime, we can show  

  our pride and support with  

  beautiful Tri-City Cluster  

  merchandise. To find out what  

  items are available, contact: 

                                        Stacey Davis at (509) 851-2403. 

  

Submission deadline for the September WAGGôN 

TAIL Newsletter is August 19, 2020.  I welcome new 

ideas and entries. Please contact me, Janice Kusch at   

djmitchell5@charter.net .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EDITOR’S CORNER              THE BRAG BOX 

* Deepest sympathies to Bruce and Kim Glenn for 

the loss of Bruceôs mother in July, 2020. 

* Deepest sympathies to the friends and family of 

Paul Sines, who passed away in  July, 2020. 

    Junior Showmanship Scholarship   

                 

               CARING THOUGHTS 

 

Coming soon!  Brags will be posted as submitted.  

Please be sure to print as clearly as possible. 

                 

           WELCOME NEW MEMBERS  

John & Michelle Rowton  

Lucinda Bersano 

Amanda Mathews 



 

 

      Murray seconded, to accept Amanda as a member of       

      the club.  Motion carried.  

 

§ Show Committee – Show Chairman Stacy Davis re-

ported that the show was officially canceled due to the 

recent COVID cases and the Stateôs continuing re-

strictions of Phase I.  All show material has been 

placed in bins and labeled to be used in the 2021 

show.   Show dates for 2021 are September 30 – Oc-

tober 3, 2021.  Stacy also wanted to Thank all the 

helpers that supported getting the show together.  It 

would not have happened without them.   

§ Judges Selection – Cancelation notices have been 

formally sent out to our judges for the 2020 show and 

Judge Selection Chairman Linda Riedel is working to 

get our 2021 judges locked in. Å Handling Class – No 

classes have been held the past 2 weeks due to high 

temperatures.   

§ Handling class—will resume at 7:00pm next week if 
the temperature stays below 95 degrees.  Additionally, 

the club will move handling class to January of 2021 

at 4 Paws with limited or no classes in October, No-

vember, or December.  

Old Business  

There was no unfinished business to discuss.    

New Business  

There was no new business to discuss.  

A motion was made by Chuck Ames and seconded by 

Mark Eby to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried and the 

meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.  

Notes respectfully submitted by Chuck Ames for Candy 

Foss.  

 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Murray 

at 7:00 pm outside the Community Center at Howard 

Amon Park in Richland, Washington.   Members in at-

tendance were President Bill Murray, Vice President 

Mark Eby, Corresponding Secretary Bonnie Ames, Treas-

urer Michele Murray, Board member Chuck Ames, Show 

Chairman Stacy Davis, and members Nancy Eby, Cindi 

McInturf., Kim and Bruce Glenn, Jamie Harshfield, and  

Richland Kennel Club  
General Meeting Minutes  
July 23, 2020  

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Murray 

at 7:33 pm outside the Community Center at Howard 

Amon Park in Richland, Washington.   Members in attend-

ance were President Bill Murray, Vice President Mark Eby, 

Corresponding Secretary Bonnie Ames, Treasurer Michele 

Murray, Board member Chuck Ames, Show Chairman Sta-

cy Davis, Judges Selection Linda Riedel, and members 

Nancy Eby, Cindi McInturf., Kim and Bruce Glenn, Jamie 

Harshfield, Laurie Weed, Marty Casto, and Janice Kusch 

and Dan Mitchell. Also in attendance were spectators John 

Rowton, and Lucinda Bersano.  

Presidents Report – President Bill Murray recognized the 

effort that Stacy Davis put in to get the fall show together.  

Stacy poured over a huge number of requirements that 

would have to be put in place to hold our show and as a 

result, determined that the show could not proceed under 

these requirements.  As such the show is officially can-

celed.  The President also provided his heart felt thanks to 

ALL those members who spent the time to put together the 

show.  

Board Minutes – There were no minutes to discuss since 

the last meeting was in March 2020.  

Secretary Report –Corresponding Secretary, Bonnie 

Ames, reported the club had received a thank you card 

from Kim and Bruce Glenn for the club card following his 

motherôs death.  She also reported that the Club received a 

refund for overpayment of the electrical permit from the 

2019 show.  Finally, she reported about the passing of a 

one of our club members Paul Sines this past week.   

Treasurers Report – The Treasurer, Michele Murray, pro-

vided a report on club finances which is not published in 

the minutes.  The treasurer also reported that about half of 

the $15000 received for parking has been refunded with the 

remainder to be sent.  She also reported that one of the ven-

dors asked us to keep their payment for the 2021 show and 

one of the participants asked us to keep their parking mon-

ey as a donation.  Thank you to Carol Dysman.  

Committee Reports:  

§ Membership – New member applications received 

their first reading from John and Michelle Rowton 

(Borzois, Dobermans, and Pembroke Welsh Corgis); 

and Lucinda Bersano (Portuguese Water Dogs).  The 

second reading was given for Amanda Mathews 

(Siberians).  Chuck Ames motioned, and Michele  

 

Richland Kennel Club  
Board Meeting Minutes  
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limited or no classes in October, November, or December.  

Old Business  

There was no unfinished business to discuss.  An update 

was provided by Mark Eby regarding the scholarship pro-

vided by WSA to local vet students.  This scholarship is 

funded by an endowment and he is still working to see 

what it will take to increase this scholarship.  

New Business  

An update was provided that there will not be an awards 

picnic this year and our next meeting will be August 6, 

2020 at 7:30pm in the Howard Amon Park.  

President Bill Murray stated that Bonnie Ames was select-

ed to chair the nominating committee for the 2021 board 

elections.  She identified Kim Glenn and Linda Riedel as 

members of the committee, with Cindi McInturf and 

Janice Kusch as alternates.  

A motion was made by Michele Murray and seconded by 

Bonnie Ames to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried and 

the meeting adjourned at 7:26pm.  

Notes respectfully submitted by Chuck Ames for Candy 

Foss.  

 

 

 

 

Linda Riedel.  Also in attendance was spectator John Row-

ton.  Late attendees include members Janice Kusch and 

Dan Mitchell.   

Presidents Report – President Bill Murray recognized the 

effort that Stacy Davis put in to get the fall show together.  

Stacy poured over a huge number of requirements that 

would have to be put in place to hold our show and as a 

result, determined that the show could not proceed under 

these requirements.  As such the show is officially can-

celed.   

Board Minutes – Jamie Harshfield provided a correction 

to the last minutes to identify that she attended and was not 

listed as a participant.  Chuck Ames motioned, and Mark 

Eby seconded, to accept the minutes as corrected and pub-

lished in the newsletter.  The motion carried.  

Secretary Report –Corresponding Secretary, Bonnie 

Ames, reported the club had received a thank you card 

from Kim and Bruce Glenn for the club card following his 

motherôs death.  She also reported that the Club received a 

refund for overpayment of the electrical permit from the 

2019 show.  Finally, she reported about the passing of a 

one of our club members Paul Sines this past week.  

Treasurers Report – The Treasurer, Michele Murray, pro-

vided a report on club finances which is not published in 

the minutes.  The treasurer also reported that about half of 

the $15000 received for parking has been refunded with the 

remainder to be sent.  She also reported that one of the ven-

dors asked us to keep their payment for the 2021 show and 

one of the participants asked us to keep their parking mon-

ey as a donation.  Thank you to Carol Dysman.  

Committee Reports:  

* Membership – No membership applications to discuss 

at the board at this time.  

* Show Committee – Show Chairman Stacy Davis re-

ported that the show was officially canceled due to the 

recent COVID cases and the Stateôs continuing re-

strictions of Phase I.  All show material has been 

placed in bins and labeled to be used in the 2021 show.   

Show dates for 2021 are September 30 – October 3, 

2021.   Judges Selection – Cancelation notices have 

been formally sent out to our judges for the 2020 show 

and Judge Selection Chairman Linda Riedel is working 

to get our 2021 judges locked in.  

* Handling Class – No classes have been held the past 2 

weeks due to high temperatures.  Handling class will 

resume at 7:00pm next week if the temperature stays 

below 95 degrees.  Additionally, the club will move 

handling class to January of 2021 at 4 Paws with  

 

 



 

 

 

HEATSTROKE IN DOGS 
By Vladimir Negron 

ÈÔÔÐÓȡȾȾ×××ȢÐÅÔÍÄȢÃÏÍȾÄÏÇȾÅÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙȾÃÏÍÍÏÎ-

ÅÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÉÅÓȾÅͺÄÇͺÈÅÁÔͺÓÔÒÏËÅ  
 

Physical Symptoms of Heatstroke in Dogs 

Excessive panting and signs of discomfort indicate overheating 

in dogs. A dog overheating may also be unable or unwilling to 

move around.  

Other signs of heatstroke in dogs include drooling, reddened 

gums, vomiting, diarrhea, mental dullness or loss of 

consciousness, uncoordinated movement, and collapse.  

 

Primary Cause of Heatstroke in Dogs 

Any hot environment can cause heatstroke in dogs, but the 

most common cause is a careless action by a pet owner, such 

as leaving a dog in a car or forgetting to provide water and 

shade to pets that are outdoors. 

Some dogs are more prone to developing heat exhaustion, 

especially dogs who are older, overweight 

or brachycephalic (Pugs, Bulldogs and other flat-faced 

breeds). It is important to be aware of the ambient temperature 

and take appropriate preventative measures. 

 

Dogs with thick fur, short noses or those suffering from 

medical conditions such as laryngeal paralysis and obesity are 

predisposed to heatstroke. Even dogs who enjoy constant 

exercise and playtime—like working dogs such as Labrador 

Retrievers and German Shepherds—should be closely 

monitored for symptoms of heatstroke in dogs, especially on 

hot days. 

 

Immediate Care 

It is essential to remove the dog from the hot environment 

immediately. Do not give the dog aspirin to lower its 

temperature; this can lead to other problems. If the dog is 

unconscious, make sure no water enters the nose or mouth as 

you follow these steps.  

 

CANINE HEALTH & CARE  

STEPS: 

1. Put your dog in the bathtub. Or, find a hose—and 

make sure to let any hot water out of the hose first be-

fore hosing your dog down.  If you cannot submerge 

your dog in water, place a towel on his back and con-

tinue to soak the towel and your dog in cold water. 

2. Run a cool shower over your pet, covering the whole 

body—especially the back of the head and neck. 

3. Do not submerge your dogôs head in the water. Keep 

the head elevated to prevent aspiration pneumonia. 

4. Call your veterinarian or the nearest emergency ani-

mal clinic and tell them you are on your way! They 

will tell you what to do next based on your dogôs 

symptoms and how far away you are from the clinic. 

5. Let your dog drink as much cool water as he wants 

without forcing him to drink. 

 

The following steps should also be taken, regardless of 

whether the dog is conscious, appears to recover well, or 

was only mildly affected: 

 

1. Check for signs of shock. Your veterinarian can walk 

you through what to look for. 

2. Take the dogôs temperature every five minutes, con-

tinuing water-cooling until your dogôs temperature 

drops below 103°F (39.4°C). 

3. If the dogôs temperature drops a little more—to 

around 100°F (37.8°C)—donôt worry. A slightly low 

temperature is a lot less dangerous. 

4. Treat for shock if necessary. 

5. Get immediate veterinary attention. Heatstroke in 

dogs can cause unseen problems, such as swelling of 

the brain, kidney failure, intestinal bleeding and ab-

normal clotting of blood. On the way to the veterinari-

an, travel with the windows open and the air condi-

tioner on. 

https://www.petmd.com/dog/emergency/common-emergencies/e_dg_heat_stroke
https://www.petmd.com/dog/emergency/common-emergencies/e_dg_heat_stroke
https://www.petmd.com/dog/conditions/respiratory/c_multi_pneumonia_aspiration

